







May 13, 2004

To:
David Van Wie

From:
James Wilbur, Chair, The Glebe Mountain Group 

Re:
Participation in the “Collaborative”

cc:
Collaborative e-mail distribution list


The Glebe Mountain Group

_______________________________________________________________________


After due reflection and consideration, the Glebe Mountain Group has decided to cease participating as an organization in the collaborative process.  Catamount has consistently stated its intent to proceed with a massively scaled project even though necessary studies have not yet been carried out, and seemingly without any regard for the views of other participants.


Another reason for our withdrawal is the process itself. The so-called information phase of our meetings has been largely unproductive.   There is no base of solid site-specific information on which to draw for a reasoned discussion of the impacts of the project.  Based on experience to date, Glebe Mountain Group is not prepared to engage in a free-form discussion of possible “mitigation.”  Credibility and reliability of information has been an issue from the outset. For example, Catamount presented an aesthetic analysis that was grossly inadequate until our group brought in an independent expert. Members of the collaborative should not be put in a position where they have to hire independent experts to analyze aspects of the project.

Also, there is a fundamental philosophical difference between the project developer and our Group. The Glebe Mountain Group remains of the belief that Vermont’s natural resources should be preserved and protected for future generations. We believe that the project developers should have the burden to demonstrate that there is a compelling reason to destroy Glebe’s fragile high elevation habitats, water recharge area and visually dramatic ridgeline for an energy source of such limited benefit.  The burden has not been satisfied.

Glebe Mountain Group’s continued involvement in the collaboration might be misconstrued as an implicit endorsement or acceptance of unsubstantiated claims and generalized information lacking in documentation and evidence of reliability. We see no prospects for improvement in the process and we are not prepared to help fashion an Act 248 application for a project to which we remain fundamentally opposed and for which we believe is not in the best interest of Vermont.

Individual members of the Glebe Mountain Group may choose to continue to participate individually.  Rob Woolmington and/or Brett Engstrom may continue to participate in the wildlife discussions.  Other than that, the Group is withdrawing effective immediately.  Individual members who are on the e-mail circulation list should continue to receive notices unless they notify you otherwise.

Managing a collaborative is a very difficult process in any event.  We are all deeply committed to our environment and realize that there is a major challenge associated with providing sufficient alternative energy while simultaneously addressing global warming.  Unfortunately, our collaborative does not seem to have pointed to a solution other than that proposed by the developer.  

Sincerely,

Jim Wilbur, Co-Chair

The Glebe Mountain Group

